
City of El Paso de Robles 

MINUTES OF CITY COUNCIL STUDY SESSION 
OCTOBER i0, 1984 

The meeting was called to order by Mayor Gary Stemper at 5:30 p.m. 
in the City Council chambers with the following Coancilpersons 
answering roll call: Cousins, Russell, Thorndyke and Stemper; 
Councilman Ovitt being absent. 

The topic for discussion was bridge financing. The Finance 
Director, Phil Molina, opened up the discussion with an update on 
the Senate Bill and House Bill status. Since time is short in the 
remaining part of this year's session, it is doubtful whether these 
Bills will be passed. 

Mayor Stemper reviewed his conversations of last week with Senator 
Cranston's office and Senator Wilson's office. The consensus of 
both offices was not optimistic towards the passage of the Bills. 

At 5:30 p.m., Councilman Ovitt is now present. 

The Finance Director continued reviewing all financing options that 
had been previously discussed. There was much discussion with the 
Council regarding these options, 

Councilman Thorndyke brought up the possibility of putting a tax on 
escrows. 

The possibility of raising revenue at the Airport for the bridge 
was discussed, as well as many other alternatives, such as selling 
any surplus property the City may have. 

Councilwoman Cousins discussed the toll bridge concept which was to 
be looked into, as well as the concept for disseminating 
information regarding the bridge. The City Manager brought up the 
fact that an information booklet had been developed and was 
advertised in the newspaper but there was little public response. 

Mayor Stemper stated that he would be meeting Supervisor 
Diefenderfer to discuss additional County participation for the 
bridge in the near future. 

Upon motion by Councilwoman Cousins, seconded by Councilman 
Russell, and passed unanimously, the study session was adjourned. 

John McCarthy, City Clerk 
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